Meeting: June 8, 2016

Draft of Minutes: June 13, 2016 Approval of minutes: July 1, 2016 Final minutes filed: July 18, 2016

Oral Health Commission – June 8, 2016 The meeting was held at the town offices at 5:30 PM

Present: Mary Lou Albert, Marylou Chicote, Jackie Kelley, Don Miller, Michael Brady Guest: Sue Andrews representing the Bennington Oral Health Coalition Attending: Charlie Gingo and Shanelly Marmojeos from the BOHC, Alex Tenetes

- First line of business was to approve the minutes from May 4, with no additions.
- Sue Andrews presented the programs done by the BOHC; she discussed grants
 and funding, number of education visits and programs being conducted in the
 schools and at public functions. She suggested that the Commission could serve
 in the role of supporting the Coalition and that any advice would be advisory.
- Dr. Rob Cauley DMD notified Don Miller by email that he will not be serving on the board as he has moved out of the area. Copy to be attached hereto.
- Don Miller passed out copies of an article that had been provided by Charlie Gingo entitled "U.S. Public Health Service Recommendations for Fluoride Concentration in Drinking Water for the Prevention of Dental Caries" dated July-August 2015 and published in the PUBLIC HEALTH REPORTS..
- Don offered to write up a draft summary of points for discussion and consideration at our next meeting.
- The next meeting date and time is scheduled for July 13th, at 5:30 PM at the town offices.

Respectfully submitted

Maylon Chierte

Marylou Chicote